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COME  ONE - COME ALL 
  2014  FALL BAZAAR 

   Saturday, October 18th 
  10:00 am  -  3:00 pm 

 

FELLOWSHIP  HALL 
 
BAKE SALE is a fund raiser for UMW local missions and will be going on in the Fellowship Hall Oct 18th.  We will also 
have Iced Tea and Coffee.  Donations are needed of any baked goods, cakes, cookies, brownies, breads, pies etc.  Cook-
ies or Brownies—placed in a plastic sandwich bag - 2 large, or 3 small. Label if your donation contains nuts. Bring to the 
FH on Friday Oct 17th or Saturday morning  at 8:30 am. Thank you for your support.   
 
VENDORS IN FELLOWSHIP HALL:  Jewelry, Crafts, Avon, Party Lite Candles, Dolls, Linens, Handbags, Natural Face 
Scrubs,  Longaberger, Peanut Brittle and lots more.  
                                 

                                                                                         GATHERING  PLACE 

 

                                               UNITED METHODIST WOMEN ARTS AND CRAFTS  & SILENT AUCTION   
                                                                                  Come visit them in the GP. 
 

                                                                                        USED BOOK SALE  
Book Sale will be in GP.  Please bring books for the sale this week and drop in choir or handbell room.  This is a fund 
raiser for the Chancel Choir for new music and scholarships for vocal students.   
 

                                                                                       RUMMAGE SALE    
Get Rid of Your Stuff!  Are you moving or down-sizing?  Are you cleaning out a closet or the garage?   Then the UMW 
RUMMAGE SALE is the answer.  DONATED ITEMS bring to room 301 on Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday  from 9:00 to 
3:00. We could also use plastic bags. Rummage Sale will be on the Midcrown side near the sanctuary on Saturday,      
October 18th.    

                                                                                        ON THE PATIO  
VENDORS  Crafts, Plants, Thirty-One Bags, Scentsy. 
 
UMM will be cooking hot dogs and sausage. 
 
WINDCREST DAY SCHOOL will have popcorn and games.   
 
TWEENS will be selling cold drinks. 



By the Numbers 

Worship Attendance 
based on usher head count 

October 5, 2014  

Worship services

8:15am ð  39 
9:30am ð  172 
11:00am ð 130 
Total ð 341  

Sunday School 

 
 

Total — 141 

October 8, 2014 

 
(Categories with no attendance numbers were 
not available at time of printing)  

Don’t Forget to Thank Your Ushers 

Please be sure to thank your ushers for 
providing the above headcounts and for all of 
the valuable assistance they provide during 
worship services, memorials and other special 
events. 
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    From the Church Office 

"The Lord bless thee, and 

keep thee:  The Lord make 

His face shine upon thee, 

and be gracious unto thee:  

The Lord lift up His counte-

nance upon thee, and give 

thee peace."     

Numbers 6:24 -26 

Back by popular demand is our newly revised Con-
nection weekly newsletter, a comprehensive collection 
packed full of mission and ministry news! 

 

We’re Going Green … reducing costs in paper, ink, 
postage, labor … by going to this weekly format and 
not producing a monthly Communicator newsletter.   If 
you have been receiving a monthly newsletter via reg-
ular mail, and now prefer to receive the weekly news-
letter via email, please submit your email address.   If 
you prefer a weekly newsletter mailed once a month-
via regular mail, we will add your name to the distribu-
tion list for a monthly mailing.  Just let Becky or Sharon 
know – call 654-0404, or email 
b.south@windcrestumc.org, or email 
s.odom@windcrestumc.org. 

    Thanks Giving Potluck 

It takes more than just the staff to make things run 
smoothly here at the church.  Some of our volunteers 
are seen visibly and some are not noticed at all; they 
work behind the scenes.  Just as our heart, lungs, liver 
and other organs are much needed but not seen, so 
are all of our volunteers.   In addition to our volunteers 
working in the office, just about everyday somewhere 
on the campus you can find someone volunteering for 
the Kingdom.  We want to give a big "shout out" to our 
awesome volunteers and say THANKS!!  We will be 
honoring our volunteers with a "thanks" giving potluck 
dinner on Sunday, November 23rd at 6:00 pm.  Every-
one is invited to come share in this special celebration 
of thanks! 

ACCOMPANIST POSITION OPENING 

For more information about the position, please 
contact Sharon Odom at the church office, 

  210-654-0404. 

mailto:b.south@windcrestumc.org
mailto:s.odom@windcrestumc.org


Missions & Outreach Ministry 

   October 9, 2014 

 Come join the Windcrest 
United Methodist Men for 
Breakfast and Fellowship 
the third  Sunday  of each 

month at 7:30 am in Fellowship Hall.  All are 
welcome.   

$hop with $crip 
The Latest Scrip News 

 
Total rebates earned from Scrip card sales for September was 

$188.  Last Sunday we had $1170 in orders and earned $40 prof-
it.  All of the profit from this program goes to support ministry here 
in San Antonio and around the world.  So far this year we have do-

nated $2500 to missionary support in Africa, spread the Word of 
God at colleges here in San Antonio through Campus Ministry, help 

the churches on the border minister to the immigrants, supported 
UMCOR as they fight Ebola in Africa and help fund a Habitat for 

Humanity house here in SA.  Please consider where you could use 
Scrip cards for your normal weekly expenses.  We all buy grocer-
ies, gas and eat out occasionally so make it a habit to use cards 

when you can.  It’s easy. 

                          OCTOBER MISSION FOCUS:   Mercy Ships 

Mercy Ships is a global charity that has operated hospital ships in developed and developing na-
tions since 1978 impacting nearly 2.5 million people. This ministry brings hope and healing to the 
forgotten poor by mobilizing people and resources worldwide, and serving all people without re-
gard for race, gender, or religion. Mercy Ships follows the 2000-year-old model of Jesus, bring-
ing hope and healing to the world's forgotten poor and seeks to become the face of love in action, 
bringing hope and healing to the poor.  In addition to short term and long term volunteer opportuni-
ties, there are quite a number of ways we can show our support for this ministry whether through 
cash donations (last year our Pumpkin Olympics raised $ 1,000.00 for renovations to rehab clinics), 
providing supply kits, or ”adopting” a patient, a crew member or an Academy Student. 
 
If you would like to learn more about this ministry, simply go to their web site www.mercyships.org 
or give Tony Neve a call at 316-5540. If you would like to support this ministry financially, make 
your check out to WUMC and include “Mercy Ships” on the memo line. Cash donations can be 
placed in an envelope and also should be marked “Mercy Ships”. 

 

               Fall Bazaar  
   Saturday, October 18th 
       10:00 amü3:00 pm 
 

Sarah/Ruth Circles - 9:30 amüOctober 15, 2014 - 
GP  
Elizabeth Circle - 10:00 am - October 15, 2014 -  Rm 
105 
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Sun., 10/12 GP:  Children and Family Ministries Table 

         Scrip Card Sales/ 

         YMCA Golf Tournament Sign-Up Table 

 8:15 am-Traditional Svc 

 8:30 am-UMM Executive Board Meeting-FH 

 9:30 am-Traditional Svc 

 9:30/10:45/11:00 am-SS-All Campus 

 10:30 am-Children's Choir Rehearsal-FH 

 11:00 am-Contemporary Svc 

 12:30 pm-Pumpkin Patch- Front Parking Lot 

 12:30 pm-Children & Family Ministry Team Mtg-FH 

Mon., 10/13 9:00 am-ESL Classes-302, 303, 305 

 9:30 am-Women’s Emmaus Group-105 

 10:30 am-Senior Adult Games Day-FH 

 12:00 pm-Pumpkin Patch-Front Parking Lot 

 2:00 pm-Line Dancing Class-FH 

 5:30 pm-Walk to Health-FH 

 7:00 pm-Boy Scout Parent Meetings-302 

 7:00 pm-Men’s Bible Study-305 

Tues., 10/14 9:00 am-Sit ‘n Be Fit-FH 

 9:30 am-WDS Chapel-Sanctuary 

 10:00 am-Grief and Life-Change Support Group-105 

 10:00 am-Senior Pastor's Bible Study-FH 

 11:30 am-Staff Meeting-105 

 1:00 pm-Jolly Jubilee Jammers-Off Campus 

 5:30 pm-Country Line Dancing-FH 

 6:30 pm-Trustees Meeting-302 

 6:30 pm-Cub Scout Pack 157-FH 

 7:00 pm-Letters From Dad-305 

For more information 
about upcoming events, 
please check the Connec-
tion Center or the Kiosk in 
the Gathering Place, or our 
website: 
www.windcrestumc.org, or 
call the office and ask for 
Becky South. 
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100s—Hilliard Bldg      
200s—Jones Bldg           
300s—McClung Bldg          
CR—Choir Rm         
GP—Gathering Place    
Sanc—Sanctuary  
FH—Fellowship Hall     
YS—Youth Space                                                                            

Wed., 10/15 8:00 am-Library Reserved-104 

 9:00 am-ESL Classes-302, 303, 305 

 9:30 am-WDS Chapel-Sanctuary 

 9:30 am-Sarah/Ruth Circles-GP 

 10:00 am-Elizabeth Circle-105 

 10:30 am-Chair Yoga for Adults-FH 

 12:00 pm-Pumpkin Patch-Front Parking Lot 

 5:30 pm-Alive! Dinner -FH/Kitchen 

 6:15 pm-Wednesday Wonders-FH 

 6:15 pm-Wednesday Worship-Sanc 

 6:30 pm-Bells Rehearsal-Bell Room 

 7:30 pm-Chancel Choir Practice-CR 

 7:15 pm-”Alive” Spiritual Growth-All Campus 

Thurs., 10/16 8:00 am-Mobile Food Pantry 

 9:00 am-Sit ‘n Be Fit-GP 

 12:00 pm-Pumpkin Patch-Front Parking Lot 

 5:30 pm-Walk to Health-FH 

 6:30 pm-Parents Association Meeting 

 7:00 pm-Praise Team Rehearsal-Sanc 

Fri., 10/17 10:00 am-Memorial Svc-Joe Eckhart 

 11:00 am-Fall Bazaar Vendor Setup-Campus 

 12:00 pm-Pumpkin Patch-Front Parking Lot 

 12:30 pm-Reception-Joe Eckhart-FH 

Sat., 10/18 7:00 am-Fall Bazaar Vendor Setup 

 10:00 am-Fall Bazaar-All Campus 

 12:00 pm-Pumpkin Patch-Front Parking Lot 

 
                        Mission Trip Opportunities 

The Universal City Methodist Church is organizing  the following 

trips: 

October 12, and/or 13 ~ Work party trip to Piedras Negras to 
replace patio covering & painting @ Casa Bethesda Orphanage. 
They are looking for skilled and unskilled labor! 
 

November 13  ~ Day trip to provide Mini VBS @ Rey de Reyes 
Church with other stops as well. 
 If you would be interested in going on one of these trips or would 
like to know more, please contact Ron Wood  at 210.654.7013. 
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Walk to Health  
  

Walk to Health is in the Fellowship Hall on 
the main campus from 5:30 p.m. to 6:05 p.m. 

every Monday and Thursday.  Get on your walk-
ing shoes and come join our walking group.  We 
walk inside in air-conditioned comfort to a video 

which promises to give you a good workout.  
For information, call John Mayes, 210-656-
6185, or the church office at 210-654-0404. 

                           SENIOR GAMES DAY 

GAME DAY!  We play in the Fellowship Hall on the  
second and fourth Monday @ 10:30 am to 1:30 pm.  
Come and enjoy games with us.  We play Cribbage, 
Bridge, Pinochle, 5 Crowns, Rummikub, Mexican Train, 
Hand & Foot & Scrabble.  Other games are available if 
we can get a table together.  Bring a group of friends 
and play with us in a nice place.   For information, call 
Norman & Ruth at 655-4802 or call the church office at 
654-0404. 

Outreach Programs 

 
ROOTS  meets from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 

p.m. on the third Monday of each month in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome 

regardless of age.  Come and bring a friend 
or make a friend.  We always have a great 

potluck & good speakers.  Our motto is “Life 
is short, Eat Dessert First” and we do.  For 
further information contact Norman & Ruth 

Graham, 210-655-4802, or the church office 
at 210-654-0404.   

      Line Dance Class 
 

Line Dance Classes are in the 
Fellowship Hall on Mondays from 
2:00 pm to 3:30 pm.  For more in-

formation, contact Ruby at  
888-1872. 

Jolly Jubilee Jammers (JJJ’S) 

Also known as the “The Kitchen Band”, enter-
tain with songs, dances, and homemade in-

struments (no need to read music!)  The JJJ’s 
share God’s love by reaching out to the com-
munity through music and fellowship.  Every 

Tuesday, either morning or afternoon, they will 
be somewhere in the city.  Come join us.  For 

more information,  
contact Eileen at (210) 493-7416. 



 Pathways On The Jesus Journey:  Spiritual Development Opportunities 

Do your best to present 

yourself to God as one ap-

proved by him,  a worker 

who has no need to be 

ashamed, rightly ex-

plaining the word of 

truth.  

Sunday School Classes 

                            SUNDAYS @ 9:30 am 

Quest Class-McClung Bldg, 301 
    Join us as we discuss various books of the Bible, dissecting 
and gaining understanding of each part of the Scriptures.  Get 
ready for in-depth study and lively discussion!  Contact Charles 
Greene at (210)661-8174. 

 

The Inquirers-McClung Bldg, 302 
    Do you have an inquiring mind and heart?  Are you seeking 
spiritual growth?  Then this is the class for you!  Come join us for 
study in the scriptures to see how they relate to our lives today.  
We enjoy fellowship through prayer and the exchange of ideas 
and beliefs.  Visitors are always welcome. 
 

Millennium Miracles (M&M)-McClung Bldg, 303 
    October 5, 2014 we will be starting "Catch on to wise 
and Godly living by doing life together".  Proverbs 27:17 
"irons sharpens iron as one person sharpens another".  
Getting wiser alone, however, is not the way it works.  
Come to the M & M class starting October 5th to see what 
this is all about.  The first session is "Walking with the 
Wise".  We welcome you. 
         
The Searchers-McClung Bldg, 305 
    Search with us!  A searcher is an adult of any age and 
stage who seeks to grow in Christ.  All you need to join is 
a desire to search the Word of God.  As we finish a unit of 
study, the class collectively decides the next area of 
study.  Call Dan Reese at (210)381-5775. 

SUNDAYS @10:45 am 

Builders Class-McClung Bldg, 301 
    Join us in the Builder’s Class as we continue our study 
of John.  Grab your coffee, invite a friend, bring your Bible, 
follow the crowd and let’s talk about what the “Bread of 
Heaven’ means to us at the Builder’s Class.  We’ve al-
ways room for one more. (Mike Punke, leading)   

                  SUNDAYS @ 11:00 am 

Good News Bible Study-McClung Bldg, 303 
    The Good News Bible Study is studying the books of 
the Bible focusing on the New Testament.  Come join us 
and enrich your personal study as you gain valuable in-
sights into the truths of God’s Word.  Call Al & Kitty Bac-
cus at (210) 657-9023. 
 

The Procrastinators-McClung Bldg, 305 
Please join us for a 6 week study titled Twisting the 
Truth.   Andy Stanley exposes some common ways 
God's truth gets twisted.  Each one has the potential to 
destroy your relationships, cloud your decisions, and dis-
tort your perception of him.  This study helps us discover 
the ways the truth gets twisted in our lives and culture 
and, more importantly, how we can recognize and over-
come them.    

Children’s Ministries (up through 4th 
Grade): 

Sunday School 9:30-10:30a.m., 11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
                          (except for 1st Sunday of the month) 
 

Tweens Ministries (5th through 6th Grade): 
Sunday School 9:30 a.m.—10:30 a.m. 
 

Student Ministries: 
Sunday School 9:30 a.m.—10:45 a.m. 
Wednesday Night Small Group 7:00 p.m.-8:30 p.m. 
   Our students enjoy a variety of programs designed to 
encourage and challenge them to connect with God and 
pursue His identity for their lives. 

Bible Study Groups 

On-going Study Groups: 

 

Men’s Bible Study: 

    All men are invited to this ongoing Bible study which 
meets Monday evenings @ 7 pm in McClung, room 305.  
Come learn, grow and be encouraged in your faith journey. 

Pastor’s Bible Study: 

    Tuesday, 10:00 am, FH—Please join us for a time of 
sharing and getting into the word. 
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Children & Family Ministry 
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13th EVER  PUMPKIN OLYMPICS 
 

The Pumpkins are here! The Pumpkins are here (I hope)! That can only mean that it’s time once again for 
Pumpkin Olympics. October  26th, Laity Sunday, is the big day- so mark your calendars. We’ll have all kinds 
of fun events for all ages.  So come by and join the fun.  
 

As in previous years, all the proceeds from the Olympiad will go to support the MERCY SHIP MINISTRY.  

 

WON'T YOU JOIN US ON SUNDAY, OCTOBER 26th (FROM 12:45 TO 4:00) FOR THIS LATEST EDITION 
OF PUMPKIN OLYMPICS TO BE HELD  ON OUR CHURCH CAMPUS AND HOSTED BY “THE PROFES-
SOR” (LAST OF THE TIME GOURDS)? HEY, YOU’RE STAYING FOR THE LAITY SUNDAY MEAL ANY-
WAY SO STAY A LITTLE LONGER AND HAVE SOME FUN WITH US. 
 

THE GAMES WILL BEGIN PROMPTLY AT ABOUT 12:45, GIVE OR TAKE, AND THE  CLOSING CEREMO-
NY IS SCHEDULED TO BEGIN PROMPTLY AT ABOUT 3:30,  OR SO. WE’LL HAVE LOTS OF GAMES, 
PRIZES AND GREAT FELLOWSHIP. 
 

By the way, you can meet “The Professor” in the Gathering Place on October 5th at the Mercy Ships table. 

STUDENT MINISTRY PROGRAMS 

—LOCATED IN THE STUDENT MINISTRY SPACE-HILLIARD BLDG., ROOMS  103 & 105 

—SMALL GROUP STUDY ON WEDNESDAY EVENING-7:00-8:30 PM 

—SUNDAY SCHOOL PROGRAM @ 9:30 AM 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT MJ GLUNK, STUDENT MINISTRIES DIRECTOR:  

M.GLUNK@WINDCRESTUMC.ORG 

The Children & Family Ministry Team is sponsoring Trunk or Treat on Saturday, 
October 25 from 2-4pm.  This year’s event is being held in our front (Walzem) 
parking lot. We are asking everyone to participate by decorating your car trunk 
or pickup bed and handing out candy or goodies to the children. We will have a 
DJ, games for the kids, snacks/food/drinks, costume contests and much more. 
And, there is a trunk decorating contest for anyone who wants to participate with 
some pretty awesome prizes.  Sign up for a parking space by emailing Marcy 
Williams at m.williams@windcrestumc.org or by visiting the Children’s Ministry 

booth in the Gathering Place on Sunday mornings. We are also asking for donations of candy or prizes to give out or 
cash donations to help with expenses. Invite your friends, neighbors and anyone you see to come and join us. This event 
is free to everyone!  See you there!!! 

 
Movie Night In the Patch 
  
Bring your lawn chairs and blankets and join us as we watch movies out in the pumpkins. The movies will begin at dusk, 
but come early and stake out your spot in the patch. Popcorn and soft drinks for sale by O.S.O.M. Tweens. 



Calling All Gardeners: 

  

We celebrate the beginning phase of the first official “WUMC Beautification Project” – the landscaped area 
surrounding our three red majestic crosses on the Midcrown Drive side.  So far, we have laid river rock and 
planted red and white lantana throughout the rock.  We’re now ready to proceed to Phase II (our goal is to 
balance and pop with color): 

  

1)      Add additional river rock  

2)      Add red mulch to border the rock area 

3)      Plant Plumbago to accentuate bushes and palm tree 

4)      Plant additional red and white lantana (more color) 

5)      Plant Jasmine cover 

  

If you would be interested in contributing to the further enhancement of this area, please contact Joan 
Ahrens or Sharon Odom – 210-654-0404, or email jgahrens@gmx.com, or s.odom@windcrestumc.org. 
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The world’s largest Christmas project of its kind, Operation Christmas 

Child, uses gift-filled shoeboxes to share God’s love in a tangible way 

with needy children around the world. Since 1993, Samaritan’s Purse 

has collected and delivered more than 113 million gift-filled shoeboxes 

to children in over 150 countries through Operation Christmas Child. 

In 2014, the hope is to collect enough shoebox gifts to reach another 

10 million children!  

The Children and Family Ministry Team and O.S.O.M. Tweens is 

sponsoring this project again this year and is asking for your help! 

Please fill empty shoeboxes with gifts of toys, school supplies, hy-

giene items, and notes of encouragement. Bring your filled shoeboxes 

to the church on or before Sunday, November 16, and we will then 

take all of the filled shoeboxes to the drop-off site. Our goal is to collect 100 filled boxes!  

You can get more information by visiting the display table in the Gathering Place, or by logging on to samari-

tanspurse.org. Click on “Pack a Shoebox” / “Follow-Your-Box Label.”  

Thank you for helping us reach our goal! 

Children & Family Ministry 

mailto:jgahrens@gmx.com
mailto:s.odom@windcrestumc.org

